

The Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee met on the 31st of July.  The main items on the agenda for consideration were: 

(i) Review of Corporate Improvement Plan 

The Corporate Improvement Plan was presented to the Committee.  Although the report highlights many positive achievements by the council, it concerned us that matters relating to Carlisle Renaissance were missing.  The consensus of the committee is that as Carlisle Renaissance progresses, the need for scrutiny by Overview and Scrutiny grows greater, not less.  

Street cleaning and cleanliness in the residential areas of the district are in the view of the committee an area where investment in focus by the council could offer the potential for increasing satisfaction rates.  The importance of having local communities on board when we undertake our priorities is also worthy of note.      

(ii) Improving the City Council’s Environmental Performance

We do welcome the continued success of the council’s performance in this area.  Moving this agenda forward in the future will require development in two areas.  The first is altering attitudes so that the use of our energy resources is seen as being as important as the use of our finances.  The second area will require the council to make energy choices such as Solar Panels or electricity saving devices.  These choices will result in an initial lay out of funds, which will take a certain period of time to recoup.  

Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny look forward to having further input in this matter.

(iii) Corporate Performance Monitoring

The first quarter report on areas covered by O&S was considered.  Of note were the positive results in planning.  

(iv) Waste Services Task and Finish Group Report

The report from the Task and Finish group was approved, although it was agreed that the priority of waste services should always be the residential waste collection.  However if capacity allowed for commercial recycling in harmony with the existing residential waste collection scheme then it is a possibility worthy of exploration.  

It was also agreed to set up a Task and Finish group on the collection of bulky household waste.  

(v) East Cumbria Countryside Project. (Part B agenda item)

A report on the current situation regarding the ECCP was presented and a discussion on member’s concerns and the way forward took place.  A further report will be awaited.      

Councillor James Bainbridge

Chairman

Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee  
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